
Napa County Fire Department 
Fire Marshal’s Office 

1199 Big Tree Road 
St. Helena, CA 94574 

 
Office: (707) 967-1419 

Fax: (707) 967-1474 
       
 

Pete Muñoa 
Fire Marshal 

 

 

I N TE R - O FFIC E  M E M O R AN D UM  

 
 

TO:   Linda St. Claire   
   Planning, Building and Environmental Services   
   
FROM:  Pete Muñoa 
   Fire Department 
   
DATE:   June 6, 2013 
    
 
Subject:  P13-00141  APN# 018-200-026 
 
SITE ADDRESS: 2075 Summit Lake Road, Angwin CA 94508 
 
 
The Napa County Fire Marshal’s Office has reviewed the Major Modification application to 
increase production, visitation & the septic system at the location identified above. This project 
does not warrant any fire department conditions at this time. If you have any questions please 
feel free to contact me directly. 
 
 
 

 
 
Pete Muñoa 
Fire Marshal 
 



 Department of Public Works 
 

1195 Third Street, Suite 201 
  Napa, CA 94559-3092 

www.co.napa.ca.us/publicworks  
 

Main: (707) 253-4351 
Fax: (707) 253-4627 

 
Steven E. Lederer 

Director 
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G R O UN D W AT E R  ME M O RAN D UM  
 

DATE:  June 07 2013 

 

TO:  Planning, Building and Environmental Services 

 

FROM: Annamaria Martinez, Assistant Engineer 

  Phone:  707-259-8378 

  Email:  annamaria.martinez@countyofnapa.org 

 

SUBJECT: Outpost Wines, APN# 018-200-026, P13-00141 

 

 

The applicant requests approval for a major modification that would increase production, visitation 

and septic. The project parcel is located on Summit Lake Drive in Angwin. 

 

COMMENTS: 

 

1. The parcel is located in the “Hillside” region. 

 

2. The existing use is 10.45 acre-feet per year. 

 

RECOMMENDED CONDITIONS: 

 

1. We have reviewed the phase one, water availability analysis for the proposed project.  The 42.3 acre 

parcel is located in the hillside area with an extraction threshold of 0.5 AF/Acre, resulting in a total 

parcel threshold of 21.15 AF/Year.  The estimated water demand of 11.05 AF/Year is below the 

established threshold for the property. 

 

Based on the information provided, the projected groundwater usage for the project should not 

have a significant impact on static water levels of neighboring wells.   

 

No further analysis is necessary. 
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